
To: Kelsi Felz
Office of Information and Regulatory Affairs (OIRA)
Office of Management and Budget (OMB)

From: Lynnetta Thompson
Federal Manager
Information Collection Request
Office of Child Support Services
Administration for Children and Families (ACF)

Date: December 19, 2024

Subject: Non-Substantive Change Request – Multistate Financial Institution Data Mach with 
Federally Assisted State Transmitted Levy (OMB No.: 0970-0196) 

This memo requests approval of non-substantive changes to the approved information collection,
Multistate Financial Institution Data Mach with Federally Assisted State Transmitted Levy 
(MSFIDM FAST Levy) (OMB No.: 0970-0196). 

Background

OMB approved the MSFIDM/FAST Levy information collection on January 19, 2024, for three 
years. The Office of Child Support Services (OCSS) changed a contact email in the Multistate 
Financial Institution Data Match (MSFIDM) record specifications and requests OMB approval 
of these minor revisions as a non-substantive change.   

Overview of Requested Changes

OCSS updated the Help Desk email from fidm@ssa.gov to fidm@acf.hhs.gov in item 10 
(“Where to get help”) on page 4 of Part 9 in the MSFIDM record specifications.  

The content of the MSFIDM program background, the type of information collected and purpose
for the collection remains the same.  The FAST Levy component of this information collection 
also remains the same. 

Time Sensitivities  

OCSS requests OMB provides approval to implement the new email as quickly as possible. 
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